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CONTENT: 

Course abstract: 

This studio begins with an open question about the possibility of 
treating energy as a design object, and therefore the subsequent 
morphological study of energy and its continents.  

In the actual context, energy is becoming a prominent premise on the 
current architectural debate. Production, storage, charging, and 
control are becoming driving factors for architectural design. These 
facts not only related to the transformation of existing urban 
tissues, but also the creation of new buildings/infrastructures 
typologies that will reflect those new programmatic necessities.  

The design task will be an “Urban e-Hub” conceived as a building in 
conjunction with to an urban strategy of intensifying and equipping 
the city with a new technological paradigm, where the prefix e- states 
for electronics but also energy related technologies. 

Student will be immersed into digital design techniques and formal 
architectural discourse with the aim of articulate a compelling 
project with a relevant disciplinary result. 

Questions such a classical form-function dichotomy, the creation of a 
new type, tectonics in relation to technological aesthetics and 
semantics through context-material will be reviewed. 

Course methodology: 

This course will be an Advanced Architectural Design studio which 
examines the connection between conceptual understanding of design and 
form generation through digital design techniques. Essential knowledge 
will be acquired by software modeling and critical current discourse 
on the discipline. Students will be instructed in theory and 
simultaneously they will be equipped with digital techniques of design 
and representation. 

My premise is that Architecture is a formal discipline and based on 
that statement the course will be divide in three blocks. Each of them 
will last four weeks and it will contain theory and a design tasks. 
These three design tasks will reflect over thre main levels of 
understanding: conceptual, procedural and practical; each of them 
connected to a canonical concept of our discipline. 
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During the semester, the students will be working on these three 
design tasks. 

- BLOCK 1. CONCEPTUAL KNOWLEDGE. THE DEFINITION OF A NEW TYPOLOGY.  

In this block we will be questioning the paradigm of form follows 
function and the idea of typology and creation of a type.  

Student will have to do research on energy that will be used as 
starting point. In principle it will a new building based on an energy 
concept without any architectural precedent. There are many examples 
throughout Architectural history when architects had to shape a 
continent for a content without precedents. Often existing architypes 
served as the most efficient way of carry architectural concepts to a 
new programmatic setting. We will explore the possibility of 
manipulating canonical examples as a way to producing new types.  

- BLOCK 2. PROCEDURAL KNOWLEDGE. THE DEFINITION OF NEW TECTONICS.  

Energy as a technological hyper object. Students will be introduced 
into procedural design and critical analyze of results. New techno 
fetichism, cyber punk aesthetics or kit-bashig tectonics will be part 
of the design agenda.  

- BLOCK 3. PRACTICAL KNOWLEDGE. THE DEFINITION OF SEMANTICS.  

From conceptual to disciplinary objects. Students will investigate on 
the qualities that give meaning to the diagrammatic design such as 
materiality and contextual conditions. Energy driven materials and the 
role of this new type of building within the urban context will be key 
aspects.  

Course Structure & Organization 

Students will work individually. Each session will contain a 
theoretical lesson, deskcrits and specific software tutorials needed 
for developing the project. Progress will be reviewed weekly at the 
studio.  

 

 

 

 



 

®Jose Carlos Lopez Cervantes. IOUD,Innsbruck. http://www.ioud.org/ 

 

 
NEEDS: 

Material Requirements: 

Students need to bring their own laptops. Software will be accessible 
through educational licenses.  

Tools and Techniques: 

In order to apply this specific methodology, students will be 
instructed in a specific software, Autodesk Maya. No previous 
experience on the software will be required. 

Final Deliverables & Requirements & Assessment (OLAT): 

Complete graphic description of the project is expected, including 
visualizations, drawings, diagrams, research material, and any kind of 
visual information that support the entire comprehension of it. 

 

SUBMISSION 

Grading Procedures: 

Grades are determined based on the quality of work produced, progress 
and improvement over the course of the semester, completion of project 
requirements, quality of participation, attendance, attitude, and 
ethical conduct. Grading policies will be discussed during the first 
weeks of the studio, and any questions regarding grades or policies 
should be directed to the instructors. A passing grade in the course 
requires committed completion of all projects, including the institute 
archive in proper formats. Incomplete work will not be evaluated until 
the submission is completed. A failing grade is given whenever 
cumulative work, final work, and/or attendance are unsatisfactory. It 
is also given when a student fails to submit a final project or fails 
to take a final examination without prior approval from the 
instructor.  

 

Academic Integrity: 

The integrity of the work of individuals is first and foremost a 
grading milestone. Student work that delivers the ideas or words of 
others as the student’s own adversely impacts the whole faculty. 
Academic dishonesty, including cheating, plagiarism, commissioning 
academic work by others, or performing academic work on behalf of 
another student, is strictly prohibited and would result in a negative 
grade.  
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Plagiarism: 

This includes but is not limited to; copying words, images, or other 
material from a source without using appropriate citation rules such 
as quotation marks, footnotes, references, or other indications of the 
original source, paraphrasing another person’s ideas in your own words 
without crediting the original source, taking sole credit for 
assignments without giving credit to those who worked with you, 
submitting work for a course that has already/also been submitted for 
another course or internet plagiarism, such as submitting work either 
found or paid for online, failing to cite any internet sources used, 
or cutting and pasting sentences from various websites to create a 
collage of uncited words. 

 

 

Incomplete Work & Extension of time: 

A student may receive a negative grade or no grade when the work is 
incomplete at the evaluation date by the end of the semester. By 
requesting permission from the instructor in good time prior to the 
date of the final examination or presentation, this can be avoided. 
Permission will be granted only under extraordinary circumstances and 
usually for medical reasons, requiring a medical document proving the 
situation. Incompleteness must be fulfilled to the instructor's 
satisfaction no later than two weeks after the end of the term.  

 

 

Archiving: 

Students are required to submit physical examples of their work or 
digital examples no later than one week after the end of the term to 
their instructors or administration for archiving. This is a chance 
for students to have their work displayed or exhibited online and 
potentially featured in future institute publications or research 
projects. The instructors will provide a document titled the 
Einwilligungsformular that allows the institute to keep track of the 
agreement; if you wish not to permit this archival material to be 
published, please contact the institute secretary in good time.  
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Learning Policy (Studios and Seminars): 

Attendance is mandatory at critiques, pin-ups, and reviews. If you do 
not present your work regularly, you will not receive a passing grade 
for the course. Students must have all required work related to the 
course during course hours (not at another location or other time). 
Students should not use course time to leave school to procure 
materials, run errands, etc. All activities that require one to be 
away should be scheduled to occur outside of course hours. Leaving in 
the middle of or before the end of regularly scheduled course times 
will result in an absence unless discussed with the instructors. 
Grades will be determined by the quality of work produced, an 
improvement over the course of the semester, completion of project 
requirements, quality of participation, and attendance.  

 

All electronic recordings, image captures/screenshots (during zoom 
meetings), or audio recordings are strictly prohibited unless agreed 
upon or discussed beforehand with the instructors and participants.  

 

 

 

 

 

 


